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Good afternoon. It is one o’clock and I’m Susan Dokolo.
The Headlines:
· Western Bahr Ghazal receives more than 60 metric tons of food items
· Bishop Desmond Tutu’s Book of Forgiveness to support peace-building efforts in South Sudan
· New bylaws passed in Kajo Keji restrict bars and disco hall operations 
Sixty-five metric tons of assorted food items purchased by the Western Bahr Ghazal State Chamber of Commerce have arrived Wau Town. 

Natale Paul Mere, Secretary General for WBGS Chamber of commerce says the items include maize flour, sugar, oil and powder milk. 

Natale Paul Mere: “ We received 65 metric tons of commodities for our brother the traders in the town, we appreciate the efforts of the company of James Ogono and Sadigue Dief who brought these  items  to the state. However suddenly we faced the scarcity of fuel in the state but when the fuel arrives, we will hand over the commodities to the traders in the town.”  

Natale says the chamber of commerce is working with the authorities to repair the Wau-Rumbek, Wau-Aweil and Wau-Tombura roads to ease food deliveries.  
A book written by Nobel Peace Prize winner, Bishop Desmond Tutu and his daughter Mpho Tutu, is expected to support the peace efforts in South Sudan, 

Desmond Tutu’s book of forgiving, highlights the significance of forgiveness and why granting forgiveness is the greatest gift that people can exchange. 

Sarah Ludwig, a member of the South Sudan Women United association, says about two thousand copies of the book will be distributed in the country.

Sarah Ludwig: “We have been given a generous grant by humanity united to take part in Desmond Tutu’s forgiveness challenge and what this is going to involve is the distribution of 2000 copies of his book of forgiveness all over South Sudan and we are trying to encourage people to find the book and read it because we believe that it can be a critical component to ending the conflict in the country and it has already had a very profound effect in other parts of the world and we hope it can be replicated here.” 

A bylaw regulating the operations of disco halls in Kajo Keji County, Central Equatoria state, has been approved by Council members.

Under the new bylaw issued on Thursday, disco halls are expected to operate on Saturday and for a limited time.

The bylaw stipulates that whoever defies this bylaw will be liable to a fine of two thousand south Sudanese pounds.

The commissioner of Kajo Keji County, Henry Kala Sabuni says the disco halls have contributed greatly to poor performance in schools.  

Henry Kala Sabuni: “Earlier on, discos were staged three times a week – Wednesday, Friday and Saturday. This is destructive to the education functioning of the country where you find all the age even below 18 find themselves in these discos then this was destructive and performance was not good.” 

Third year students at Kuajok National secondary school have been temporally suspended for their alleged involvement in a strike.

The students went on strike on Thursday to protest against the South Sudan education system which allows students to sit for national examinations in fourth year.

The students said they want to sit the national examinations in the third year, as was the custom under the Sudan curriculum system.

The principal of Kuajok National secondary school, Mayen Mayen Jongkoor Wol, says a decision has been made to suspend the third year students pending a review of their complaints.

Mayen Mayen Jongkoor Wol: “The decision was a joint decision taken by the state government official and then the minister of education and the school administration. The decision was very simple that third year has to stay away from school for a while until their issue is reviewed and resolved by the state minister of education.”

South Sudan secondary school examinations have concluded.
This is the last group of students to sit for the examinations using Sudan’s curriculum.

The head of Mahad schools in South Sudan, Al-nur Kur said the examinations went well.

Al-nur Kur: “Thanks God exams this year went on very calm. This is the last exam for the Arabic pattern. There is no problem facing the people, even if some students today complained about the last exam as being difficult. But for the rest the students felt they were not difficult.”
Close to 10,000 students sat for the Arabic exams papers this year. 

Red Cross Volunteers in South Sudan today join other Red Cross and Red Crescent National Societies around the world to celebrate the World Red Cross Day.

The day is celebrated each year, in honor of Henry Dunant, who founded the International Red Cross Red Crescent Movement nearly 150 years ago.

Pawel Krzysiek (Read as She-zik), Spokesperson of the International Committee of the Red Cross in South Sudan says today’s celebration also marks a special recognition of the organizations’ fundamental principles.

Pawel Krzysiek: “It is a special year for us as we mark 50th anniversary of the fundamental principles the set of core values such as neutrality, humanity, impartiality, independence that govern our response to the people, the most vulnerable people in need around the world and here in South Sudan.” 

Pawel says More than 5,000 volunteers in South Sudan are working with Red Cross to reach people that need humanitarian support.

Pawel Krzysiek: “Very often the people who are directly exposed to the conflict, the people who are directly affected by the conflict, who together with their friends and families have been displaced, lost their house, lost all their belongings, that those people join South Sudan red cross in the voluntary work and work relentlessly to help their communities every day. 5000 Red Cross volunteers work every day to help their own communities in the most remote areas of South Sudan to carry out humanitarian work.”

Preparations are set for the National day of prayers organized by women across the churches.

The women will tomorrow Saturday begin with a procession from Tombura road to John Garang mausoleum.

Agnes Wasuk, a member of the South Sudan Council of Churches encourages people in the country to pray for the country.

You are listening to Radio Miraya news.
The Acting Caretaker Governor of Northern Bahr el Ghazal State, Salva Chol Ayat, has issued an order suspending Government secretary General Kiir Yor Lual after allegations of disobedience.

In another order, Issued by the acting Secretary General Clement Manyuat, the Deputy town Mayor for 
Administration and Finance in Aweil Municipality, Wol Mathok Diing was also suspended along with two Civil servants in the State Ministry of Education science and technology.

The suspension paper cited charges of being politically active and spreading false allegations against the government. 

The suspended deputy town Mayor challenged the order saying the secretary general has no power to Suspend Constitutional post holders.

Wol Mathok Diing: “The reasons of our suspension are not convincing. That we are spreading rumors in the Community, also that we are inciting against the government, and we are politically active. These are contradictions, because I am a Politician and a constitutional post holder. I cannot be suspended by the Secretary General, this was he a first and a serious Mistake yesterday I returned the paper and I said that Secretary General cannot suspend me, because he is civil servant and I am a constitutional post holder. The acting Governor is the Right person to suspend me nobody else. In the evening I was surprised by the forces surrounding my house and they ask me to handover the car.”   

Civil servants from the Ministry of Education Garang Wol Kon and Gabriel Bol Dut have also disputed their suspension. 

In international news, Ivory Coast has banned skin-whitening creams due to health concerns.

Whitening creams have been popular for years among young women - and some men - across Africa, who believes they make them more beautiful.

But medical experts say they may cause cancer, diabetes, severe skin conditions and other diseases.

Christian Doudouko, a member of Ivory Coast's pharmaceutical authority, told the French news agency that the number of people with side-effects caused by these medicines is really high. 

To end the news, here are the headlines once again:
· Western Bahr Ghazal receives more than 60 metric tons of food items

· Bishop Desmond Tutu’s Book of Forgiveness to support peace-building efforts in South Sudan

· New bylaws passed in Kajo Keji restrict bars and disco hall operations 

And that’s Radio Miraya news. I am Susan Dokolo. 
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